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At the Ordinary Meeting on 13th 
October 2016, Maggie Donaldson in-
troduced herself as the new  co-
ordinator for Walpoles Speedwatch and 
gave an update (see also page 19). 

Les Street, Chair of the Parish Hall 
Committee enquired as to whether the 
notice board at the Parish Hall was 
owned by the Parish Council as he 
wishes to replace this. It was confirmed 
that the Parish Council does not own 
this notice board. Les gave an update on 
recent improvements in the Parish Hall 
(see also page 18). 

Les explained that the stonemason 
who has been commissioned to add a 
name to the war memorial at the Parish 
Hall is unable to guarantee that it will 
be completed by 11th November. 

A villager advised the Parish Council 
that a number of lorries travelling along 
Frenchôs Road were not complying with 
the agreed route plan. He was advised 

to keep emailing the details to Brian 
Jones as previously agreed. If the matter 
is not satisfactorily concluded, he was 
advised to bring it back to the Parish 
Council for further discussion. 

The Parish Council were advised that 
stickers had been placed on telephone 
boxes around the Walpoles giving no-
tice of a 42 day consultation regarding 
the removal of the telephone boxes. No 
correspondence regarding this had been 
received by the Parish Clerk. The Parish 
Clerk was asked to request the retention 
of the telephone box on Walnut Road. 

The possibility of allotment land be-
ing ógiftedô to the Parish Council was 
discussed and it was agreed that Bor-
ough Councillor Blunt pursue the op-
tion of a lease whilst Councillor New-
man seeks to identify local need (see 
page 5). 

A request for a donation of up £1000 
towards essential repairs to the Commu-
nity Centre was approved. 

The possibility of having óvillage 
gatewaysô to the main entrance routes 
to the Walpoles was discussed and re-
ceived good support. However, due to 
the complex process of such a project, it 
was agreed to defer further discussion 
until a future meeting. 

It was agreed that a letter of consulta-
tion regarding suitable projects will be 
inserted into the December Crier.  

The Chalk Road TROD is now com-
plete and appears to be in regular use. 

NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 

WALPOLE PARISH 

COUNCILLORS  

Richard Bluntééé...780454 

Richard Greenéé.é780378 

Andrew Bliss..ééé..780928 

James Whitakeréé...780456 

Richard Brodenééé780333 

David Lawtyéééé..780100 

Janet Luckééééé.780384 

Lynne Newmanééé780447 

Linda Matthewsééé780631 

Adrian Eveleighééé781208 

Parish Clerk: Emma Bateman 

Tel. 01945 780002 

walpoleclerk@hotmail.com 
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At the Ordinary Meeting on 10th 
November 2016 Harry Aarons offered 
his thanks to the Parish Council for the 
purchase of a dictating machine for the 
Walpole Speedwatch and high visibility 
winter jackets for the volunteers. He 
then gave an update on recent activity. 

Les Street gave an update on decorat-
ing and upgrading at the Parish Hall 
(see page 18). 

Peter Luck, Chair of Walpole Parish 
Foundation and Recreation Trust, gave 
an update on progress at the Commu-
nity Centre (see also page 18). 

It was noted that the waste bin on 
Walnut Road is not being emptied. It 
was realised that this is an older style 
bin and the Borough Council will no 
longer empty these. Costs for a new bin 
will be investigated and Councillor 
Lawty offered to empty the bin in the 
meantime. 

It was agreed that the grass around the 
notice board on Walnut Road should be 
cut and the Parish Council will adopt 
this responsibility from Norfolk County 
Council and add to their own list. 

Poppy wreaths have been purchased 
by the Parish Council for St Peterôs and 
St Andrewôs churches. 

Borough Councillor Blunt gave a ver-
bal report on his recent activities. He 
gave an update on the allotment land 
behind Townsend Estate, explaining 
that the Borough Council are currently 
finalising the lease agreement. 

The recent advertisement for Co-
opted Parish Councillors has had a good 
response and applicants will be inter-
viewed before the December meeting. 

An email was received from the Head 
of Anthony Curton School regarding 
dog waste along The Chase and it was 
agreed that as this is a recurring prob-
lem throughout The Walpoles, a note 

should be published in the Crier (see 
below and pages 18 & 19). 

Quotes are to be sought for repairs to 
the gateway to St Andrewôs Church and 
for clearing the weeds from the foot-
path. Advice will be sought from the 
Diocese regarding the removal of sap-
lings growing from graves. 

Due to a very full agenda and a short-
age of time, a number of agenda items 
were deferred until future meetings. 

 

Next Meetings:  
8th December 2016  

and  

12th January 2017  

at 7 p.m.  

Walpole Community Centre  

EDITORôS NOTE ON DOG 

WASTE 

 
Please note that there is a dog 

waste bin at the Summer Close en-

trance to the Community Centre car 

park, one at the Parish Hall and a 

litter bin. If dog waste is dou-

ble bagged it can go into the nor-

mal litter bins too.  Please can dog 

walkers pick up - bag it and bin it! 

 

You can report dog fouling at: 

https://my.west-norfolk.gov.uk/

Org/Production/Apps/

REPORTDOGFOULING/

Launch.aspx 



5 

 

FENLAND FAMILY HISTORY SOCIETY    
  We wish all family historians a very Happy Christmas and Healthy New Year. This 
is the time for getting together with families, hearing stories from the past and the 
opportunity to ask the older relations about the family.  We so often leave it too late.  
  Our society held the last of the 2016 meetings in November with a special social 
evening with lots of member participation.  The theme of the meeting was Family 
Christmases. We shared stories about our own family Christmas traditions. We en-
joyed a festive finger food buffet and a glass or two of wine a competition and quiz 
plus we welcomed Keith Aplin who gave a short talk about the history of Santa 
Claus.  We look forward to welcoming Keith back in 2017. We do not hold a monthly 
meeting in December it being too close to Christmas.   
  Our Research Sessions continue in December and January with our experienced 
researchers offering help to visitors with their family research on the first Tuesday of 
the month in Wisbech Library from 10 ï 12noon also on the second Tuesday of the 
month in Wyevale Garden Centre in Crowland from 11 ï 3.30 p.m.  Everyone wel-
come. For further info phone 01945 587723. 
  Our team has been out and about attending various events with our display 
stands.  Look out for our special themed Christmas tree in Peckover House also our 
Christmas Display plus our special Christmas [family] Tree in St Augustine Church in 
Wisbech from 1st - 3rd of December. 
  Our January meeting will be in St Peterôs Church Hall Wisbech on Thursday 26th 
January from 7 ï 9 p.m. our guest speaker will be Anne BARNES the title of her talk 
is óMarriage Customs through the Agesô. We travel through the years and learn the 
marriages customs from the past, some of them quite naughty.  For our February 
Meeting we welcome back Keith APLIN talking about a family tree of five generations 
of a very musical family. Our usual Bookstand and Reference library will be available 
at the meeting.   
 

WALPOLE ALLOTMENTS  

  At the October Parish Council meeting we were informed that the Borough Council have 

given us an update on the land to the rear of Townsend Estate. 

  They will allocate an area for allotment use based on genuine interested parties.  I have a list 

of folk who registered an interest in becoming an allotment holder and I am in the process of 

contacting you all to see if you would still like to become an allotment holder.  There was a lot 

of interest back then and it is taking me a while but I will get to you all in time.  Alternatively 

you can email me at l.newman19@btinternet.com or call on 01945 780447.  This applies to all 

residents of the Walpoles, so if you missed it back then or have moved into the village in the 

last couple of years (yes, it was that long ago!) then please let me know if you would like an 

allotment.  

  Once the allotment land has been allocated the remaining land will be leased to the Parish 

Council for open space use.  This will be on a 10 year lease with a draw-back option after 5 

years. 

  This is a major development regarding this land and it is our opportunity to make as much 

use of it as possible.  This will hopefully secure the land for the future. 

   If you would like further information, please get in touch. 

Thank you. Lynne Newman 

mailto:l.newman19@btinternet.com
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Message from your Borough Councillor       
 Welcome 

 

I must start by offering   a warm welcome to The Reverend Barbara 

Burton  as Priest in Charge of the Parishes of West Walton and Wal-

pole St. Peter with St. Andrew. I attended her Licensing by The Bishop 

of Ely in mid October and I hope she has a long and enjoyable associa-

tion with the Walpoles. 

 

At this months Council meeting, the full Borough Council will be debating the Devolution deal 

for the Combined Authority for Norfolk and Suffolk and deciding whether or not to accept the 

proposals being put forward by the Government.  

 

As I mentioned in previous articles, the deal will bring a major financial benefits to the area 

including access to £25m a year for the next 30 years plus £130 million for new housing 

across the two counties. The proposal also includes local control over a multi million pound 

highways budget and control of  budget for adult skills. 

 

The proposal comes with conditions, a major one being the requirement to have an elected 

mayor for the combined authority, who will be accountable for how this money is spent. The 

Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, Rt Hon Sajid Javid MP, has con-

firmed this condition  is non negotiable in a letter he sent to Brian Long, the Leader of the 

Borough Council. 

 

This is a complex subject and even if it is approved by the Borough Council, it will only go 

forward if it is approved by all the District and County Councils in Norfolk and Suffolk in-

cluded in the proposal. 

 

I would like to bring your attention to The Mayor's Civic Awards for Voluntary Service 2016. 

These awards are given to residents of the Borough who provide voluntary services or raise 

funds for charity and have done so for several years.  

 

After several months of effort and discussions, I am getting very close to delivering a lease 

between the Borough Council and the Parish Council for the provision of allotments and open 

space on the land to the rear of Townsend Estate. The plan is to have the lease complete and 

the land available to the Parish Council by Spring next year.  At the same time, the right of 

way between Church Road and Walnut Road across the rear of Townsend Estate will be rein-

stated.  

 

As this is the last Crier before Xmas, may I, on behalf of my family, wish you all a very merry 

Christmas and a happy and healthy 2017. 

 

I appreciate all the local support and if you think I can help do not hesitate to contact me.   

 

Cllr Richard Blunt 

Email: cllr.richard.blunt@west-norfolk.gov.uk                              Telephone: 01945 780454 

mailto:cllr.richard.blunt@west-norfolk.gov.uk
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PETERôS  

FURNITURE  

FITTING  

SERVICES 
ALL TYPES OF FLAT- 
PACKED FURNITURE  

INCLUDING  
WARDROBES, BEDS,  
CHEST OF DRAWERS,  

DINING SETS ETC. 
PLEASE  

CONTACT PETER  
ON 07957110520  

ANYTIME  

WALPOLE WATER  

GARDENS  
Chalk Road, Walpole St Peter 

PE14 7PE  

¶ TEA ROOM  

¶ RESTAURANT  

¶ LICENCED BAR  

Open from 10 a.m. Wednesday 
to Sunday and Bank Holiday 
Mondays.  
 

Tel: 07718 745935 

Email: petercousins@outlook.com 

www.walpolewatergardens.co.uk 
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